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Steve’s Snippets

What another busy, but enjoyable week!

Congratulations to Tim Telidis (property investment) and Peter McLaughlin (Police Prosecutor) on their induction to our club on Wednesday, and enormous thanks to Brian and Jenny Hennell (ably assisted by the Watson’s, Manenti’s, Houston’s and Croft’s) for the superb organisation of the Anzac Day Breakfast last Friday. Thanks also to Vicki Wybrow and Joe Campisi for there great work cooking for some very hungry people.

Friday’s breakfast was very well attended; the weather remained (mostly) dry, and the remembrance ceremony, highlighted by our own bagpiper was very moving. 

Speaking of Brian Hennell isn’t he doing a superb job on programs? Our speaker Claire Birnie, a lovely Scots LADY (thank you Sergeant Euan) hailing from Aberdeen, gave us an excellent talk on the Alice Springs to Darwin railway. Some of the statistics were absolutely amazing, and this railway appears to be an excellent example of the good old Aussie “can do” attitude to difficult projects.

Tonight we welcome our partners along for another enjoyable evening with an excellent guest speaker that will, I’m sure, surprise and delight you. 

Tonight is also the last opportunity for the cycling committee to confirm the final arrangements for our (hopefully) huge Charity Cycle Challenge around Sydney Olympic Park this COMING SUNDAY. For those who attended last week, I’m sure you will not forget the sight of Euan modelling our new Marshal vests for use in the bike ride and fun run. They look great, should be easily visible and advertise Rotary in the process. Thanks to Peter Cipolla for producing these items quickly for us.

For those people allocated as marshals, please ensure you get your marshal location map from Euan Watson, and for those on registration, please listen to Allan Taylor. 

As I have said before, this is a huge and complex project for us, and one in future years that could provide the club with a significant income.

On speaking to Graham True over the weekend, I have learned that the Salvation Army “Red Shield Appeal” collection day is on Sunday May 25th. This is an important event for our club with many members involved in either collection or money-counting functions. 

Accordingly the drive to, and picnic at, Ross and Joan Brown’s Yarramalong Valley property scheduled for that day will again have to be rescheduled. Sorry about that, everyone, but I know nobody wants to let the Salvo’s down.

Our local Salvo officer, Michael Hailthorpe, will be attending the meeting on Wed May 14th to discuss our participation in the event. Your assistance as driver for a few hours in the morning will be appreciated.

As this Rotary year starts to come to (an unbelievably quick) close, President elect Keith is starting on preparations for his year, with a meeting of his new board  early in May and a joint meeting of new and old boards in June. I’m sure Keith and his board have many new ideas to keep us all busy for the coming year.

Looking forward to seeing MANY of you on SUNDAY (and thank you in advance),

Steve

Tonight’s Guest Speaker

Professor Mortimer Gauge

“Analysis of Real Estate Values in Western Sydney”

Introduction by Joe Saad

To be thanked by Peter Manenti 
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Peter Douglas,Treasurer, 

reports

Attendance for Wed.23rd April

Present 41 Rotarians

Apologies 18

Income - Raffle $220.00

Raffle Winners:  1st Euan Watson (fruit basket) 2nd Dominic Alvarez (red wine) 3rd Warren Abbott (dinner this week) 


Claire Birnie was one of our most interesting speakers up to date.  She spoke on the building of the Darwin railway, and everyone was enthralled by the strategics and the fascinating methods that were employed in the construction.

Claire started off her young career as a lawyer in Scotland, and quickly developed a love of travel and work in overseas countries.

Firstly, Claire worked for some time in Bangladesh and was involved in the oil and gas pipline there, but has now been living and working in Australia for three years.

The company for which she is working is KBR, whose job it is to complete the Alice Springs to Darwin section of the track, which was actually started back in 1890.  In 1997 the Northern Territory and South Australian governments put out a call for tenders to private companies, and KBR got the job.

The railway will be constructed using the “BOOT” scheme, which basically means that KBR build and operate the railway, and collect the profits for the next 50 years, on much the same principle that many freeways are now constructed.  The project started in April, 2001 and will take three years to complete, using, along the way, over two million sleepers (concrete) and passing over one hundred bridges, including that over the Katherine Gorge.  It is now 82% complete, and KBR estimates it will be finished in December 2003.

It was fascinating to hear that the “clickety-clack” of our suburban trains will not be heard in the Outback:  the track is not segmented as on our suburban rail lines, but is laid in one continuous thread.  This raised some questions from Members who were curious about expansion of the track, but this has been taken care of. 

The railway will initially only carry freight trains, operating one train per day going north and one travelling south, at about 80-90 kph.

Claire’s involvement, as well as visiting interested groups such as ours to tell us about the project, has been more in the legal aspect, naturally, as a lawyer, and as far as the Darwin railway is concerned, there were many contracts to be secured, such as those involving Native Title, before the project could proceed.

Claire has travelled a great deal, and done much fascinating work in her young life and career, and we thank her for the talk, and interesting slides, which have generated perhaps the greatest number of questions, even from our Member engineers, for a long time.

----------

Little Quote from Tom Clancy:

“I believe that sex is one of the most beautiful, natural, wholesome things that money can buy.”

And one from Steve Martin:
“You know ‘that look’ women get when they want sex? Me neither.”

And an anonymous woman’s:
“Some days are a total waste of makeup.”

Something To Brighten Your Day

If you yelled for eight years, seven months and six days, you would have produced enough sound energy to heat one cup of coffee.

(hardly seems worth it)

The human heart creates enough pressure when it pumps out to the body to squirt blood 30 feet.

(O.M.G.!)

A pig’s orgasm lasts 30 minutes.

(In my next life, I want to be a pig.)

A cockroach will live nine days without its head before it starves to death.

(creepy)

(I’m still not over the pig)

Banging your head against a wall uses 150 calories an hour.

(Do not try this at home…..maybe at work.)

The male praying mantis cannot copulate while its head is attached to its body.  The female initiates sex by ripping the male’s head off.

(“Honey, I’m home.  What the….?!)

The flea can jump 350 times its body length.  It’s like a human jumping the length of a football field.

(30 minutes…lucky pig…can you imagine??)

The catfish has over 27,000 taste buds.

(What could be so tasty at the bottom of a pond?)

Some lions mate over 50 times a day.

(I still want to be a pig in my next life…quality over quantity)

Butterflies taste with their feet.

(Something I always wanted to know)

The strongest muscle in the body is the tongue.

(Hmmmm…..)

Right-handed people live, on average, nine years longer than left-handed people.

(If you’re ambidextrous, do you split the difference?)

Elephants are the only animals that cannot jump.

(OK, so that would be a good thing…..)

A cat’s urine glows under a black light.

(I wonder who was paid to figure that out?)

An ostrich’s eye is bigger than its brain.

(I know some people like that.)

Starfish have no brains.

(I know some people like that too.)

Next Week

Wine Tasting

To Be Introduced by Peter Manenti

To Be Thanked by Brian Hennell

Congratulations! Fred Haddon, B’day 4th May and John & Sue Leftwich, Anniv. 4th May and Rita & Sal Tosto, Anniv.6thMay
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